September Sth & 6th
23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Becoming Catholic through the Rite of Chris-
tian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) RCIA Ses-
sions begins in the First Week of September

The RCIA program is designed for people interested in
learning more about the Catholic Faith who:

have not been baptized and/or come from a non-
Christian religious background.

are baptized in another Christian tradition but de sire
membership in the Catholic Church.

wish to learn more about the Catholic Faith but are
uncertain about becoming Catholic.

We also welcome to this class Catholics who have
not been confirmed as well as Catholics who wish to
deepen their understanding of the faith.

Would you like to know more about God and his
plans for you?

God loves you and desires to spend eternity with
you in Heaven! Come and find out how He has made
that possible!

Classes are held on every Sunday, beginning in the fall
and continuing through Easter. Anyone is welcome to
attend, and there is never any pressure to become Catho-
lic. If you or someone you know is interested in learning
more about the Catholic Faith through RCIA (or Inquiry
Classes), please contact the Parish Office or Deacon John
Warren at 405-833-2103 or email him.

PARISH OF
OUR LADY OF VICTORY
3R? & JEFFERSON
P.0. BOX 1280
PURCELL, OK 73080
(405) 527-3077

For more information about our Church please visit any of
the following:

Email: ourladyofvictory@cebridge.net
Website: ourladyofvictorypurcell.org
Facebook page: www.facebook.com/

ourladyofvictorycatholicchurch
Twitter @OurLady Purcell

Reverend John Peter Swaminathan, Pastor:
Email: jswaminathan67@gmail.com
Phone: (405) 527-4242

Parish Deacons:
Deacon John Warren
Email: jpnscwarren@sbcglobal.net
Phone: (405) 833-2103

Deacon Jose Ortiz
Email: josechepejr@yahoo.com
Phone: (405) 527-1952

Religious Education Director:
Debbie Clagg
Email: olvre@cebridge.net
Phone: (405) 527-3077

Bilingual Secretary:
Duvi Diaz
Email: duvidiaz91772@gmail.com
Phone: (405) 527-3077

Music Director/ OLV Web Page:
Jacob Gonzales

Email: jdgonzales1986@gmail.com
Phone: (405) 686-8971 (cell)

Bulletin Editor:
Jeannie Lohn

Email: geninabottle@gmail.com
Phone: (405) 203-329

FaceBook Editor:
Angela Ortiz
Email: angelica_nl@hotmail.com

BIRTHDAYS/CUMPLEANOS
®

9/06 Evangelina Luna QOQ@O
9/07 Connie Chaples, Tyler Clark, REY

Vanessa Linares, Susan Warren
9/09 Cristobal Cruz, Julie Jones, Angela Vieux
9/10 Diana Aguinaga, Karen Almos, Amanda Pedlow,

Prisma Trejo
9/11 Alessandra Tompkins Sanchez



mailto:ourladyofvictory@cebridge.net

Ministry Schedule for September 5th & 6th

Lectors

SPM Saturday English
Angie Wallace

11AM Sunday English
Todd Clouse

Sherri Clouse

1PM Sunday Spanish
Francisco Perez
Leslie Arriaga

Ministry Schedule for September 12th & 13th

Lectors

5PM Saturday English
Henry Dumas

11AM Sunday English
Angielee Graves

Kathy Keeler

1PM Sunday Spanish
Miguel Legarda
Sandra Helguera

Daily Schedule: Intentions:

Saturday, Sept 5 5 p.m.

Sunday, Sept 6 11 am. Intention ofthe People of the Parish
1 pm. Spanish

Tuesday, Sept 8 9am

Wednesday, Sept 9  Noon

Thursday, Sept 10 7 p.m. Spanish

Friday, Sept 11 9 am.

Saturday, Sept 12 5p.m.

Sunday, Sept 13 11 a.m. Intention of the People of the Parish

(Contact the office to schedule a daily mass intentions)

Reconciliation: Individual confessions upon request
Sunday (in between Masses): 12:20-12:55 p.m.
1st Friday of month: 8 -9 p.m.

Adoration: 1st Friday of month 7-9 p.m.

DAILY SCRIPTURES

6 Sun Ez 33:7-9/Rom 13:8-10/Mt 18:15-20

7 Mon 1 Cor 5:1-8/Lk 6:6-11

8 Tue Mi 5:1-4a or Rom 8:28-30/Mt 1:1-16, 18-23 or 1:18-23
9 Wed 1 Cor 7:25-31/Lk 6:20-26

10 Thu 1 Cor 8:1b-7, 11-13/Lk 6:27-38

11 Fri 1 Cor 9:16-19, 22b-27/Lk 6:39-42

12 Sat 1 Cor 10:14-22/Lk 6:43-49

13 Sun Sir 27:30—28:7/Rom 14:7-9/Mt 18:21-35

A FAMILY DEATH

In the event of a death in your family and if the
funeral is to be at Our Lady of Victory, please con-
tact Debbie Clagg (405) 250-3310.

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING

2nd Thursday each month in Annex 6:30pm

PRAY THE ROSARY

Pray the rosary each Thursday morning at 6:30AM to start
yourday.
..+~ Please join us in this fellowship.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

Helpline 405-595-1087

ALTAR SOCIETY

On hold due to pandemic
Janie Braden (405) 919-9835
Communication will be via email

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

BULLETIN ITEMS

Please submit all items for the bulletin regarding parish and
Archdiocesan activities which may be of interest to parishioners
by S p.m .ON MONDAY to: geninabottle@gmail.com

Please put “Bulletin” in the subject line. We will do our best
to get everything in. Limited space. Send us your families
birthdates if not appearing in bulletin.

On hold due to pandemic

Grand Knight: Carlos Suarez (405) 210-8201

BIBLE STUDY

On hold due to pandemic
Deacon John Warren

ALTAR SERVERS

Calling all altar services! Fr. John Peter would like to resume
Mass with altar servers the weekend of September 12-13.

If your child would like to be an altar server, please contact John
Denney Montgomery at jdmontgomery70@gmail.com.




Dear Members of the Parish Family,

Greetings to you from Fr. John Peter. Hope you are feeling well. This week I am writing to you all about the importance and the need to
encourage our youth to participate in the Confirmation Program for those who have not received the Sacrament of Confirmation and for
those who have received the Sacrament to participate in the Post Confirmation Program that are available in the Parish.

Confirmation is an important milestone along the journey in one’s Catholic faith life. For teens, it represents an opportunity to look at our
Catholic faith in a more adult way - exploring, discerning and deciding to make a willful and intentional commitment to learn and live the
Catholic faith, beliefs, morals, and practices. For parents, Confirmation represents an important accomplishment in the parenting of a
Catholic son or daughter, and an opportunity to talk about our faith with them in a more concrete way.

OLV Confirmation classes will begin Weds, Sept. 16™ at the Church Hall from 6:45p-8p. Once the Archdiocese allows, meals will be pro-
vided each week from 6:15p-6:45p prior to class. You may enroll on the 16", pre-enroll online or register early by filling out the enrollment
forms located at the back of the church and turning them at the Parish Office. The cost is $20.00 per student.

We are also planning to have the Youth Mass at the last Sunday of each month beginning the Month of October where the youth will get to
take active part in the different roles in the Sunday Mass. This way the parishioners will know what the youth are doing and how they are
active in the parish.

Young Adult Bible Study classes will also begin Sept. 16™ at the hall from 7p-8p for those who are already confirmed. Please feel free to
join us for meals from 6:15p-6:45 once the Archdiocese allows us to have the meals.

We have formed wonderful Youth Group Volunteers Team who will help in the Confirmation and Post Confirmation Program. The Team
comprises the following Volunteers: Kevin Konrade (Moderator), Chelle McCaskill, Maria Escobedo, Daniel Chavez, Pauline Resendiz,
Angela Resendiz, Isela Ruiz, Liz Caralampio and Erica Montelongo.

I would like to call upon the Parents to encourage your youth to participate in these program that we are offering in the parish. There are
the Registration forms available at the back of the Church, please complete them and drop them at the parish office. I also call upon the
Second Year Confirmation Students to return back to the Confirmation Program and those who have completed the Confirmation to return
for the Post Confirmation Program.

As always, please note that [ am grateful to each of you for the way you participate in the different ministries of the Church, that which
helps in the growth of the Parish. May Our Lady of Victory Intercede for us all. Rev. John Peter Swaminathan.
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Estimados miembros de la familia parroquial,

Saludos de parte del P. Juan Pedro. Espero que te encuentres bien. Esta semana les escribo a todos sobre la importancia y la necesidad de animar a
nuestros jovenes a participar en el Programa de Confirmacion para aquellos que no han recibido el Sacramento de la Confirmacién y para aquellos
que han recibido el Sacramento a participar en el Programa de Post Confirmacion que estan disponibles en la Parroquia.

La confirmacion es un hito importante en el camino de la vida de la fe catdlica. Para los adolescentes, representa una oportunidad de ver nuestra fe
catdlica de una manera mas adulta: explorar, discernir y decidir hacer un compromiso voluntario e intencional de aprender y vivir la fe, las creen-
cias, la moral y las practicas catolicas. Para los padres, la Confirmacion representa un logro importante en la crianza de un hijo o una hija catdlicos,
y una oportunidad de hablar con ellos sobre nuestra fe de una manera mas concreta.

Las clases de Confirmacion de OLV comenzaran los miércoles 16 de septiembre en el Church Hall de 6: 45p-8p. Una vez que la Arquidiocesis lo
permita, las comidas se proporcionaran cada semana de 6: 15p-6: 45p antes de la clase. Puede inscribirse el dia 16, preinscribirse en linea o regis-
trarse temprano completando los formularios de inscripcion ubicados en la parte posterior de la iglesia y entregandolos en la Oficina Parroquial. El
costo es de $ 20.00 por estudiante.

También estamos planeando tener la Misa de los jovenes el ultimo domingo de cada mes a partir del mes de octubre, donde los jovenes podran
participar activamente en los diferentes roles en la Misa dominical. De esta manera los feligreses sabran lo que estan haciendo los jovenes. y como
actian en la parroquia.

Las clases de Estudio Biblico para Jovenes Adultos también comenzaran el 16 de septiembre en el salon de 7 p. M. A 8 p. M. Para aquellos que ya
estan confirmados. No dude en unirse a nosotros para las comidas de 6: 15p-6: 45 una vez que la Arquididcesis nos permita tener las comidas.

Hemos formado un maravilloso Equipo de Voluntarios del Grupo de Jovenes que ayudara en el Programa de Confirmacion y Post Confirmacion.
El equipo esta integrado por los siguientes voluntarios: Kevin Konrade (moderador), Chelle McCaskill, Maria Escobedo, Daniel Chavez, Pauline
Resendiz, Angela Resendiz, Isela Ruiz, Liz Caralampio y Erica Montelongo.

Me gustaria hacer un llamado a los padres para que animen a sus jovenes a participar en estos programas que ofrecemos en la parroquia. Los for-
mularios de registro estan disponibles en la parte trasera de la Iglesia, por favor complételos y déjelos en la oficina parroquial. También pido a los
Estudiantes de Confirmacion de Segundo Afio que regresen al Programa de Confirmacion y a aquellos que hayan completado la Confirmacion a
que regresen para el Programa de Post Confirmacion.

Como siempre, tenga en cuenta que estoy agradecido con cada uno de ustedes por la forma en que participan en los diferentes ministerios de la
Iglesia, lo que ayuda al crecimiento de la parroquia. Que Nuestra Sefiora de la Victoria interceda por todos nosotros.
Suyo en Cristo, Rev. John Peter Swaminathan




THE OLY WOMEN’S SUPPORT GROUP

MEETINGS ON HOLD DUE TO PANDEMIC

One of the ministries of our organization is to help those who are
elderly or sick, who may be either homebound permanently or
temporarily. We can provide many things whether it be visits,
administer the Eucharist, maybe meals while they are ill, and
mostly importantly getting the word out for prayers.

If you know of someone who is in need, please contact Maurita
Summers at 405-527-3156. She will coordinate with her ladies
or any other organization who help.

RE CLASS INFORMATION

Religious Education will begin Sunday, September 13" - Pre-
K thru 6th Grade and Wednesday September 16™ - 7th thru
8th Grade and First and Second year Confirmation Prep.

Forms to attend are available on the Our Lady of Victory
website: ourladyofvictorypurcell.org and at the Church en-
trances. Forms must be completed and turned in prior to start
of classes, deadline September 4th. All those enrolling in First
Reconciliation and First Communion classes will be responsi-
ble to provide proof of First Grade attendance if not at this
Parish you must include a letter from the previously attended
Parish. This should be included with the enrollment forms.

We will be following the guidelines issued from the Archdio-
cese of Oklahoma City for Fall 2020 Faith Formation Guide-
lines for Parish Faith Formation Programs. Best practices
during the COVID 19 Pandemic. Watch for further instruc-
tions and updates.

Please call Debbie Clagg at 405-250-3310 if you have ques-
tions.

New safe environment training launched
The archdiocese announced a new and updated training
program for volunteers, staff members and clergy that will
be required before working with minors in the diocese’s
Catholic churches or schools. Learn more at archokc.org/
safe-environment.

Support your parish
With public Masses not at full capacity, parishes and
priests still need financial support from parishioners. Find
online giving links and mailing addresses for your parish at
archokc.org/parishgiving.

Enrollment open for The Catechetical School

The Catechetical School is a two-year journey through the
Catechism of the Catholic Church offered by the Bl. Stan-
ley Rother Institute. Daytime and evening sessions as well
as live online sessions will be available throughout the
archdiocese starting this September. For more information,
visit  archokc.org/institute ~ or  e-mail  rotherinsti-
tute(@archokc.org.
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TOTAL COLLECTIONS: August 2020

I v A%
Cks $ 820.00 $1,070.00 $2,100.00
Cash§ 29930  315.00 § 403.25
Wkly$1,119.30 1,385.80  $2,503.25

August: $5,008.35

SECOND COLLECTIONS: August $ 337.80
Aug 15 -16: Catholic University $141
OLV Bldg Fund $30
Rice Bowl $15.80
Aug 22 -23: OLV Bldg Fund $131
Aug 29—30: OLV Blg. Fund $20
Sept 5—6: None
Sept 12—13: None

PRAYERS
Thomas Montgomery (heart )
Mike Braden
Collin E. Braden (child heart disease)
Robert E Dempsey (healing)
Jeannie (Fr. Jim’s sister)
Bozenna Jones
Michele Morris (Cancer)
Jane Moates
Araceli Garcia
Rebeca Stout
George Norwood (Lauren’s Bro.)
Edgar Cruz
Jesus Diaz (Sergio’s father)
Elsa Portillo
Nicole Roby
Isaias Avila
Alfred Giroux
Rita Giroux
Margarita (Maggie) Solis
Jaxson (cancer-Danny Jacobs grandson)
Charles Foutch
Jennifer Joyner
Hayden Pace (healing)
John Michael Quinnett
Karene Scott
Bill Grayson (healing)
Mario Carrasco (healing)
Ellen Tooley
Joe Wallace (healing)
Arturo Sanchez
Gaylen Wallace (healing)
Corinne Jessen (healing)
Pat Sheehy (healing)
Tammy Sheehy Smith (healing)
Joe Sheehy (hospice-cancer)
Sylvia Morales (stroke)
Repose of the soul of Whitney Willis
Jolene, Neil and Dru Willis (Lohn)
Bob Delaney
Shana Morris
Martina Chavez
Lisa Hadley
Tom Walker (brain cancer)
Repose of the soul of Lester Clouse (Todd Clouse)
Fr. John Peter, Dcns. John & Jose
Any additions or deletions, please email
geninabottle@gmail.com Jeannie Lohn
or call Deacon John (405) 833-2103




